Bermagui Preschool Newsletter - May 5th 2023

2023/2024 Important Dates:

King's Birthday Public Holiday (Preschool CLOSED): Mon 12th Jun End of Term 2: Fri 30th Jun

Winter Vacation Care Program: Mon 3rd Jul to Fri 14th Jul

Start of Term 3: Mon 17th Jul End of Term 3: Fri 22nd Sep

Spring Vacation Care Program: Mon 25th Sep to Fri 6th Oct

Labour Day Public Holiday (Preschool CLOSED): Mon 2nd Oct
Start of Term 4: Mon 9th Oct
End of Term 4: Wed 13th Dec

Staff Development & CHRISTMAS CLOSURE: Thu 14th Dec to Mon 1st Jan 2024

Summer Vacation Care Program: Tue 2nd Jan 2024 to Thu 25th Jan 2024

Australia Day Public Holiday (Preschool CLOSED): Fri 26th Jan 2024
Staff Development Day (Preschool CLOSED): Mon 29th Jan 2024
Preschool Orientation Day: Tue 30th Jan 2024
(Children and families invited for ½ hour orientation & re-enrolment session)

Start of Term 1 - 2024: Wed 31st Jan 2024

What's On at Preschool...

With Mother's Day just around the corner it is a wonderful opportunity to reflect upon and celebrate the diversity of our fabulous families. The simple activity of making a Mother's Day present and card probably doesn't cause you any surprise. But if you are a pre-schooler with two dads or a toddler living with an aunty or a child in a blended family then these familiar activities are painting pictures—and parameters—of what a family looks like. Make no mistake, families with one mum and one dad are wonderful. But other family structures are wonderful as well. When children know their family looks different to the activities and stories represented, they can feel excluded or confused about where they fit in and if their family counts. Child theorist Kurtz suggests "Celebrating the beauty in our differences helps to build a stronger community, diminishes prejudice or fear and enriches our society by creating global citizens in our children. You're teaching children about respect for others."

At Bermagui Preschool we created space in our art studio where children can make choices about card making and gift giving for those people they loved in their families. In the dramatic play area, dolls house and book corner we shared activities that celebrated family diversity as well as challenging gender stereo types. We followed up with stories, games and conversations about our own families and the families of others. In the Bungaree room the children enjoyed an excursion to Frame and Brush to purchase fabric pens to decorate calico bags, while in the Bidhu room the children worked with Ashton's Mum, Naomi, to make a special gift for our mums and/or loved ones (see below for further details).

Pedestrian Crossing:

Our Board of Directors are working on a project to raise awareness and improve strategies for safe pedestrian crossing in Bermagui. The particular focus is on providing safe pedestrian crossing to Bermagui's All Ability Playground at Apex Park on Lamont Street. We are asking families to please email us any information that might support this project. This might include photos of you and your child/ren trying to cross Lamont Street, quick stories/anecdotes that you have had highlighting your personal experiences of road crossing, letters of concerns or suggestions that we can use to stress our concerns and community needs. Any information can be emailed to us at bermikids@hotmail.com. Alternatively you may like to have a chat with our board members Ella Sayers and Claire Wheaton or our preschool staff. Thank you for your support.

Strategies to Support Challenging Behaviour in Children

Young children experience a range of emotions and express themselves in many different ways. It's normal for toddlers and young children to have tantrums and break rules while their social and emotional skills are developing. It's important that families and our preschool teachers/educators work together to provide support while children are developing and learning to manage their own emotions. Guiding children and encouraging positive behaviours will help them learn appropriate emotional and social behaviour.

Some behaviours that families commonly find challenging include:

- defiance (e.g. refusing to follow your requests)
- fussiness (e.g. refusal to eat certain foods or wear certain clothes)
- hurting other people (e.g. biting, kicking)
- excessive anger when the child doesn't get their own way
- tantrums

Key points to remember

- It's normal for toddlers and young children to have tantrums and break rules while their social and emotional skills are developing.
- Ignoring, distraction and encouraging empathy can help discourage negative behaviours.
- Positive reinforcement and focusing on your child's positive behaviour is the best way to guide your child's behaviour.
- Setting rules and being consistent with age-appropriate consequences is important.
- Punishing your child with physical discipline (e.g. smacking), shouting or isolation can be harmful and should be avoided.

Sometimes, ongoing challenging behaviour can indicate other health issues or an underlying developmental, social or emotional problem. If you are concerned about your child, see your GP.

Help To Understand CCS Changes

Families can now use the Child Care Subsidy (CCS) Calculator on <u>StartingBlocks.gov.au</u> to see what their subsidy rates may be from 10 July 2023. Most families will get more subsidy, and some families previously not eligible will be able to get it. For more information about how to update your family income estimate, visit https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/your-family-income-estimate-for-family-assistance-payments



2023 Influenza Vaccination

The Influenza Vaccine is free for all children aged 6 months to less than 5 years. For further information visit your local health professional or visit health.gov.au/flu

Policy Update

Services are legally required to ensure families are notified of any changes to policies which affect: the service's provision of education and care to any enrolled child or a family's ability to use the service; fees; or fee collection procedures, 14 days in advance. (Education and Care Services National Regulations 2011). Bermagui Preschool is currently reviewing the Bermagui Preschool Philosophy, Aims of the Service, Students, Volunteers, Visitors and Work Experience Policy, Risk Assessment Matrix. Copies of the existing policy are available on our website and the proposed Policies are available on request at Preschool for families to review and provide feedback. Please see Narelle for further information.

Philosophy Review

Bermagui Preschool's philosophy is an important and key document for our service. Regularly reviewing our philosophy ensures it meets the needs of our Preschool and all current stakeholders. With changes in children and families at our Preschool, as well as our educators, leadership and management, it is essential that the philosophy remains a 'living' document. A review provides the opportunity to stop, reflect, and rethink about 'what we do and why we do it'. It also enables any new developments and opportunities to be considered, such as new research to inform practice, changes in legislation, professional development opportunities, changes to policies and procedures, and conversations between educators, children and families. Below is a copy of our current philosophy. Any suggestions, thoughts or comments would be welcomed and can be forwarded by email, the comment box at the front of Preschool or a chat with our educators. Your input is greatly appreciated.



Moodji Update

With Costa coming back to visit Preschool again and our Moodji Futures Dinner and Workshops later in the week, we are all getting very excited. The children have been busy making table runners to help decorate the tables for the dinner for the grown-ups tonight. We have also been busy harvesting vegetables so Kelly Eastwood can make a delicious 3 course dinner for tonight and yummy soup for Saturday's workshops. The Moodji Farm is also looking wonderful as we help tidy and tend to the garden, worms, chickens and compost.

For more information about the wonderful community events coming up please contact Moodji Project Manager Dan Bakker on 0427 746980 or email eatdirtpermaculture@gmail.com

A reminder to also check your emails (Educate/HubHello and newsletter), the noticeboards at the front of Preschool and follow Bermagui Preschool's Facebook page to stay in touch with what's happening at Preschool.

Thankyou @:

Ashton's mum, Naomi, for helping us to make beautiful Kokodama natural twine plant gifts for our mothers and families. If you would like further information about these beautiful gifts or if you would like to purchase one for your own family or friends, you can visit "The Twine Garden" on both Instagram and Facebook or email thetwinegardenn@gmail.com. A selection of the Kokodama's are available at Markets on Lamont, Bermagui. Naomi is running a Kokodama workshop at Cobargo School of Arts Hall on Saturday 27th May.



Happy Mother's Day to all our fabulous mums and mother figures for Sunday 14th May

